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Killing a lake not an acceptable trade-off





GITXSAN TERRITORIES -- Gitxsan hereditary chiefs are rejecting a claim by a Canadian mining company that turning a pristine mountain lake into a toxic waste tailings pond will have no significant environmental effects.





Following an analysis of Vancouver-based Northgate Minerals written submission to a specially convened joint Canada-BC review panel for the proposed Kemess North copper-gold mine, Gitxsan Treaty Office executive director Luutkudziiwus (Gordon Sebastian) said today the Gitxsan will not accept the destruction of Taax Daajii (Amazay Lake).





“The Gitxsan are not opposed to mining but we are opposed to the destruction of Taax Daajii,” said Luutkudziiwus.  “The Gitxsan will ‘die on the hill’ before the lake is allowed to be killed.”





The written submission by Northgate received by the Gitxsan on May 25 followed three days of oral presentations to the joint review panel’s special session in Smithers, BC. 





“The submission contains much of what we heard at the hearing,” said the Gitxsan hereditary chief Nii Kyap (Rena Benson).  “We wanted to review it thoroughly before commenting publicly.  The Gitxsan are in the strongest position, historically and legally, in protecting the lake.”





In their submission Northgate writes destroying the lake by using it as a tailings pond dump will result in “no likely significant adverse effects.”  Any adverse environmental effects that may result says Northgate “are justified in the circumstances as inevitable and acceptable trade-offs for the benefits that will flow from the proposed mining activity.”  





This trade-off was roundly debunked by the Gitxsan during the hearing.





“By even Northgate’s analysis, the economics of the project are thin,” said Gitxsan treaty negotiator Gwaans (Beverley Clifton-Percival).  “Killing a lake and threatening a larger watershed is not an acceptable trade-off.  There are broader costs in social terms to the Gitxsan Houses of Nii Kyap and Miluulak whose land is affected by the proposed mining project.”





The joint review panel now has 60 days from May 25 to make their recommendation on the Kemess North project to the BC Minister of Mines, Energy and Petroleum Resources.   





“The Minister must consult and accommodate our interests before his final decision,” said Luutkudziiwus.  “We have submitted a consultation and accommodation proposal which both governments have yet to respond to.”
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For more information: Gordon Sebastian, Executive Director;  Bev Clifton-Percival, treaty negotiator
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